Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: **holytrinity83@outlook.com**; Website: **holytrinitygrandfalls.ca**

Bulletin Today. The bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of **Don & Florence Hiscock** by Sons & Daughters.

Service Times for June 23 - June 30, 2019		
Sunday, June 23 2 nd Sunday after Pentecost	Holy Communion (BCP) Morning Prayer (BAS)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
Thursday	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 p.m.
Sunday, June 30 3 rd Sunday after Pentecost	Holy Communion (BCP) Morning Service (BCP)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.

Welcome. You are so welcomed to our worship services today. If you are new to our parish, we ask you to introduce yourself to our Greeters and Clergy, and sign our guest book in the foyer.

Flower Service. A Flower Service will be held at the Anglican section of the Interdenominational Cemetery on <u>July 28 at 2 p.m.</u> If the weather is a problem, it will be held at the church.

Family Service. The last Sunday of each month, which was the Family Service, is going to be suspended until September. The Family Service will be replaced with a BCP Service.

Charlie's Ordination. Charlie Cox will be ordained Deacon this Wednesday, June 26 at 7 p.m. at St. Martin's Cathedral, Gander. Your prayers are requested. Everyone welcome.

Lionel Kelland Hospice Walk. Thank you to all who supported George's walk. With walking buddy Bill Mayne (Noah, Eric & Margaret's Poppy) and traffic person, Wally Edwards. The 20.2 mile walk was completed on Monday, June 17. To date, \$7500 has been raised with more donations to be collected. Many thanks for the donations and the encouragement we received.

Thank You. Our thanks go to Dr. Wendy Willmore, Missionary Surgeon, for her presence with us on Sunday past and for her presentation on Monday evening. We look forward to the possibility of her being with us again later in July. As you may know, Dr. Wending is serving as a missionary surgeon in Arusha, Tanzania. She is home on furlough and is doing some locum work in Gander

Secretary Required. Holy Trinity Church is looking for a church secretary. If you are interested in the position, please let one of our wardens, Wayne Ricks or Bill Reid, or Rev. Robin know.

Fundraising Committee. A shingle replacement fundraising committee has now been established at Holy Trinity.

Greeters. Jim Mercer, Rendell Hulan, Brad Hulan, Clyde Hunter Joe Richards

Bulletin. Items for the next bulletin must be submitted to Linda by <u>Thursday</u>, Please e-mail <u>linda.pafford@nl.rogers.com</u> or call (489-9801)

Waiting for the Sunrise by Clay Harrison

When darkness overcomes you and fills you with despair, The loneliness of waiting is often hard to bear. How dreary are the hours for those who wait alone Watching for the sunrise to vanquish the unknown. The darkness overwhelms us with feelings hard to fight Until we see the Savior and follow in His light. His light is everlasting as the moon and stars above And neither night nor shadow separate us from God's love

...neither death, nor life... nor powers...nor things present nor to come...shall separate us from the love of God...